
The University of Alaska Board of Regents 
recently gathered at Kodiak College for a 
regular board meeting June 7 & 8, 2006,  
and approved several new academic pro-
grams aimed at meeting state workforce 
needs.  It had been 10 years since the board 
has met in Kodiak.

The busy agenda included approval of an 
associate’s degree in construction manage-
ment in Fairbanks, a bachelor of arts in biol-
ogy in Juneau, and a graduate certificate in 
port and coastal engineering in Anchorage.

In addition to official business, regents met 
with members of the college’s advisory 
board during a luncheon. Community 

members--as well as former regents Marga-
ret Hall of Kodiak (1975-1983); Ed Ras-
muson of Anchorage (1975 - 1989) and Roy 
Madsen of Kodiak (1973-74)--also turned 
out in healthy numbers for an evening re-
ception at the Comfort Inn.

The associate’s degree in construction 
management in Fairbanks, through the 
Tanana Valley Campus, mirrors a successful 
program already in operation at UAA. The 
state has a great need for qualified construc-
tion managers, with the construction sector 

growing at a rate of 5.5 percent annually. 




